S
¢ T GTHR GOVERNMENT OF INDIA
3T HATIT MINISTRY OF RAILWAYS
¥ @18 (Railway Board)
No.2017/M(C)/137/15 New Delhi dated 15.05.2018

General Managers,
All Zonal Railways.

Sub: Upgradation of trains - ‘Project Utkrisht.’

Ref. This office letter of even number dated 03.04.2018 and 14.05.2018.

In order to improve the condition of coaches running in mail/express trains,
‘Project Utkrisht’has been launched. A RSP for this purpose for 140 rakes has been
sanctioned in Works Programme 2018-19 in which Rs.80 lakh per rake has been
allocated. The scope of work under this Project has already been advised to the
Zonal Railways. Zonal Railways were required to advise the target date for
completion of work under this Project by 30.04.2018. However, no information has
been received from the Railways till date despite a reminder dated 14.05.2018.

2. It may be appreciated that Project Utkrisht is being monitored at the level of
Hon'ble MR and its expeditious time-bound completion is to be ensured by Railways.

3. General Managers should hold regular meetings with the concerned Officers
so as to ensure this Project is completed at the earliest. Officers concerned with this
Project may be directed to monitor the progress being made in implementation of the
Project and send regular updates. The timelines for completion of the Project be

advised to Board latest by 21.05.2018.

RAVINDRA GUPTA‘)TQI'E

Member Rolling Stock
Railway Board




